CSSC ASA NATIONAL SWIMMING, DIVING & LIFESAVING CHAMPIONSHIPS

HELD AT PONDS FORGE, SHEFFILED ON 10TH & 11TH MAY 2001

Thanks to all who played a part in the National Championships this year. The competition was of a high standard and good humoured. The Sheffield and District ASA Officials once again turned out in force to support us and with the excellent back up support from the pool staff we managed to get through our huge program on time.

Special thanks go to Rebecca Horn (MAFF) and CEFAS for arranging and presenting a new trophy to the ASA for the Women’s Open 50 metres Freestyle event. It did not go unnoticed that Rebbecca also won this event for the third year in a row!

Congratulations go to Vicky Watson (IRSA) and Martin Douglas (HASSRA) who achieved the most individual points in the Ladies and Men’s Open Championships to take the Victrix and Victor Ludorum.

This year HASSRA, having a particularly strong team swept the board in the Masters Team Championships taking both the Men’s and Women’s team Championships Trophies, with IRSA and MOD providing the main rivalry.

HASSRA did not get everything their own way though in the Open Championships and IRSA finished ahead in the Women’s Aggregate Points Championships. However, as HASSRA were well in front on points in the Men’s Open Championships they succeeded in winning the Overall Open Championships by a huge margin of 62 points.

It was nice to see the smaller departments making great efforts again this year but are unable to compete in total points with the larger teams. It is hoped we can introduce a new trophy or trophies next year that could be presented to the team with the best average points per person (?), something similar to ‘proportional representation’ perhaps? Comments and suggestions (by e-mail please) would be welcome!

Thanks again for all your support and I look forward to seeing you all again next year.

Iain Colquhoun

Hon General Secretary

CSSC ASA

iain@cssc.karoo.co.uk 

